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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in October and also had two meetings in November—
one full Council meeting as usually scheduled and then a planning 
meeting to consider two extra planning applications which needed to 
be considered before the December meeting. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
The Members were present at the Remembrance Day Service on 
Remembrance Sunday and afterwards hosted residents back at the 
Village Hall for some light refreshments.  A big thank you to the WI 
members who helped with the refreshments.   
 
Members have also attended other various meetings such as the 
Shaping Up Stallingborough Group and the Town and Parish Liaison 
Committtee and the BCCRP meetings. 
 
The Council is also formalising the arrangements with its allotment site 
and starting a new waiting list for those interested in taking an 
allotment and confirming insurance 
arrangements for those on the site. 
 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     
www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

23 

How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:                                                                                          
PC 847 Andy Cundell andrew.cundell@humberside.police.uk                     
PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk                         
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. po-
lice.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for 
November 

 

Crime      

There were ninety nine crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area in October.  

These included just one for Stallingborough ….. 

    Anne Askew House Stallingborough, damage to a flat window   

 

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 13th December 2023 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 10th January 2024 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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December 2023 

IMPORTANT 

THE SANTA SPECIAL EVENT WILL NOW BE ON SATURDAY 16th 

DECEMBER NOT THE 9th. 

The information in the last edition of the “Newsletter” was cor-

rect at the time of going to press but a change of circumstances 

necessitated a change of date. Readers, please inform any folks 

who were planning to come on the SANTA SPECIAL of the re-

vised date. Thanks M. 

BCCRP recently commemorated the life and work of Chad Varah, 

the founder of “The Samaritans” by unveiling a plaque at Barton 

station.  

 

 

Best Wishes for Christmas and the New Year. Martin.  

cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Photographed at Barton, 

Nancy Roberts Gordon of 

EMR to the left of the new 

plaque and members of 

the management com-

mittee of BCCR. Nov 2nd 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Cliftons Kids Dance  afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 

AND STALLINGBOROUGH RESIDENTS. 
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AFTER 

Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Before After 

Community Orchard 

Committee members are still working hard behind the scenes to 

create a lovely community orchard in the space behind Leggott 

Way.  

As part of the garden, we invite you to sponsor a nest box, bench 

or tree. Please get in touch if this is something you would like to 

be part of. Thank you to those who have already expressed an 

interest, this will make the garden very personal to our village. 

We are in the process of finalising quotes and details but we hope 

that you will be able to sponsor a nest box for £20, a tree for £40 

and a bench for between £100 and £300 (partial/full sponsor-

ship). As a thank you for sponsoring the garden, we will purchase 

a personalised plaque which will include your choice of wording. 
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Fault Reporting 

Any street lights not working, any pot holes etc. can all be 

reported directly to NELC via an app for your phones or via its 

Website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  Just go to Report It on the 

homepage and follow the links.  You will get a Customer 

Reference Number which will allow you to follow up the report. 

To advertise here please 

contact us : 

07494 577661 

Or email us at 

clerk@stallingboroughparish

council.com 
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AFTER We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and 

look forward to your further support for next year’s events and 

community projects. 

 

FB: Shaping Up Stallingborough      Email: jmhoyes@icloud.com 

*Don’t forget to follow us on FB and Instagram for updates and 
future events* 

mailto:jmhoyes@icloud.com
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Remembrance Day 2023 

 

A very big thank you to all those residents who came to 

join us at our War Memorial in the Community Garden 

on Remembrance Sunday this year.  
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

Feb/March 2024—articles and items in to us 

by Friday 12th January 2024 please and no 

later, so we can include them in the next 

edition: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

The Macmillan Coffee Morning held on the 7th Octo-

ber raised a magnificent £670, our best total so far.!! 

Thank you to all who helped in any way. It was 

heartwarming  to see so many people in the village 

hall supporting this very worthy cause. 

. 
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It was once again a very good turnout and this event 

is becoming more popular each year.  Once again 

some light refreshments were provided by the Council 

at the Village Hall and thanks to the WI members who 

helped us with those on the day. 
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 Hello Everyone, 

I can’t believe that this is the last Newsletter of 2023! 

Annette from Age UK gave us a very informative talk at 

our October meeting. I’m sure , we all learnt something 

useful, particularly about the importance of obtaining 

‘Power of Attorney. 

Thank you to all who came to our Harvest Supper on the 

19th October, it was a wonderful evening and we all 

enjoyed listening to the Riverside Brass Band who 

entertained us with music and banter! It was lovely to 

listen to live music. 

At our November meeting we did some glass engraving 

under the excellent tuition of Andy Carisle. Some of our 

masterpieces are destined to be Christmas presents. I 

really surprised myself as my squirrel was easily 

recognisable as a squirrel! 

At our last meeting of the year on Thursday 7th 

December we will be making various Christmas 

decorations and enjoying a Faith Supper-I don’t need to 

tell you that we will also be talking a lot too do I?                                                       

At this meeting we will be collecting items for the 

Seafarers’ Centre on Immingham Docks . The donated 

items will be shared among the seafarers who will be 

away from their families and homes over the Christmas 

period. 
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THANK YOU !!!!! 

A big thank you to Mr. Roger Hoyes and Town-

gate Farm for donating the Village Christmas 

Tree once again for the village. 

Phone and Ride Update: 

In June 2021, the Phone n Ride service worked in partnership 

with Stallingborough Parish Council to deliver a consultation with 

Stallingborough residents regarding the lack of regular 

transport.  The consultation identified a need for a regular Tues-

day semi-fixed return journey from Stallingborough to Grimsby 

Town Centre via Morrisons supermarket.Initially the semi-fixed 

route was well used but there has been an ongoing decline in 

passenger journeys to the point where the semi-fixed route has 

only provided three passenger journeys since August 2023 de-

spite regular promotion of the service in the local Parish Council 

newsletter and via leaflet drops.    Current Phone n Ride passen-

ger bookings have been analysed and it has been identified that 

Stallingborough residents have been booking the Phone n Ride 

service individually to travel to other destinations such as Im-

mingham, travelling directly to Grimsby Town Centre from 

Stallingborough and travelling on different days of the week to 

the current semi- fixed route service.  This has in turn led to the 

reduction in demand for the semi-fixed service on a Tuesday. 

Recommendation: It is recommended the Phone n Ride 

Stallingborough semi-fixed route is withdrawn due to the reduc-

tion in usage since May 2023 and the low passenger numbers 

currently being experienced on the service.     
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The Parish Council would  

like to wish all of its 

residents a very 

Happy Christmas and a  

peaceful and prosperous 2024 
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Stallingborough WI Continued……. 

We do not have a meeting  in January but we are going for our 

Celebratory meal  at Healing Manor on Thursday 18th January. 

Our first meeting of 2024 will be on Thursday 1st February when 

we will be having a ,’Can you guess what it is?’ quiz provided by 

Immingham Museum. It should be fun! 

We have an open meeting (anyone can come) on Thursday 7th 

March with a ‘Lincs Fashion Show’. We are quite excited about 

this as we haven’t had a fashion show for years! 

We meet in Stallingborough Village Hall at 7.30pm on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May). Ladies are 

always welcome to come along and see what W.I. is all about. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any queries and I will 

try to answer them. 

Happy Christmas and best wishes, 

Jenny Short. 

01472 882136 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

We had two successful services, Holy Communion on the 24th 
September and Harvest Festival on 6th October. Both were 
enjoyed by all who attended. 

We are very fortunate to have Wilhelm to play the organ for us. 
It is really special to me to hear the organ being played again 
regularly. A big thank you to him and the two singers who have 
been attending our services. 

 

We have the following services planned for Christmas. 

The school children and teachers will be visiting the church for a 
Christingle service. 

Carol Service Sunday 10th December 3pm. Everybody welcome. 

Crib Service Saturday 23rd December 3pm Everybody welcome. 

Norman has also been asked if he will arrange another service 
for residents of the vicarage.  

Please come and support us. 

 

We welcome enquiries for weddings, 
baptisms and funerals. 

Please contact the Churchwardens 

Marion Moorcroft.  Tel 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey . Tel 01472 280587 

 

13 

CHURCH COFFEE MORNING 

 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 25TH 
 

10 – 11.30. am 

VILLAGE HALL 

 

Coffee & Biscuits, Raffle & various Stalls. 

 

We are raising money to enable us to have a 
toilet fitted and facilities for serving coffee. 

This would mean we can have a few concerts 
etc. in the church 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT US. 


